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NEWS FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE – May 28, 2019 
 
Chris Hardy, PE 
Highway Commissioner 
(608) 429-2136 
 
The Columbia County Highway Department is notifying the public of the following summer 
construction projects and closures: 
 

BRIDGE CLOSURES: CTH U & HAYNES ROAD 
 

 CTH U bridge overpass of Tributary to the Wisconsin River in the Town of Caledonia 
will be closed for full bridge replacement starting around Monday, June 17, 2019. 
This closure will continue until approximately August 30, 2019. Work is being 
completed by a contractor as part of the Wisconsin Department of Transportation 
STP Local Bridge Program.  NO detour route will be posted for this closure. CTH U 
will be closed between Allen Road and Old U Road in the township (local traffic 
between the side road and bridge ONLY; from each side). 
 

 Haynes Road bridge overpass of Fox River (upper end of Park Lake) in the Town of 
Marcellon will be closed for full bridge replacement beginning around Monday, June 
17, 2019.  This closure will continue until approximately August 30, 2019. Work is 
being completed by a contractor as part of the Wisconsin Department of 
Transportation STP Local Bridge Program.  NO detour route will be posted for this 
closure. Haynes Road will be closed between State Trunk Highway 44 and Maginnis 
Drive in the township (local traffic between side road and bridge ONLY; from each 
side). 

ROAD CONSTRUCTION: CTH V 

 CTH V in the Town of Lodi road construction (OPEN TO BUSINESSES) from State 
Trunk Highway 113 to Rapp Road for full road replacement is anticipated to begin 
Monday, July 8, 2019. The CTH V Bridge over the Spring Creek Inlet (Okee 
Causeway) will be closed to vehicle traffic beginning Tuesday, September 3, 2019 
and continuing until approximately Friday, October 25, 2019. Work is being 
completed as part of the Wisconsin Department of Transportation STP Rural Roads 
Program. ROAD WILL REMAIN OPEN TO THE BUSINESSES LOCATED ADJACENT TO 
THE BRIDGE with some short term duration impacts to traffic. 

 


